Minutes of the Goessel City Council Meeting

5:00 p.m., Monday, December 17, 2018
Civic Center Community Room
Present: Mayor Dave Schrag; Council Members Kevin Klassen, Evan Esau, Ben Schmidt, Duane Adrian, Dean Snelling; Public Works, Karen Dalke; City Clerk, Jennifer Whitehead; Police, Anthony Voth
Guests: Brian Foster – BG Consultants; City Residents: Connie Wiens, Brian Stucky, Ron Schroeder, Jeremy Voth, Carrie & Dean Reida, Amanda Voth; John Fast – School Superintendent; Randy Dallke – County Commissioner; School Bus Drivers
Called to order at 5:00 pm
Consent Agenda:

· D Snelling moved, seconded by D Adrian to accept the consent agenda which included the minutes of the November 19th regular meeting and the monthly financial statements. Motion carried.
Main Street Speed Limit/School Zone/U-Turn at Church Street:
· In order to change a speed limit or establish a school zone, an engineering and speed study will need to be performed. Clerk has contacted KDOT and is waiting to receive a return call to find out how we can go about completing this requirement. We have tabled this decision until a future date.
· When discussing the no U-Turn sign at Church Street, Mr. Fast presented a letter to the city from the school discussing the want to maintain a good relationship with the city and that they are willing to do what the city deems best in this situation We briefly discussed the weight of the bus and the issues it could cause with the road. The complaint about there being no sign at this corner came from a resident that uses the road and they have stated that it is starting to a make a rut in the road. At this time no decision to put up a sign was made.
Randy Dallke – County Commissioner:

· Randy came to council to present the proposals for the redistricting of the county with the addition of 2 new commissioners. He wanted to get some opinions from the governing body about which proposals they liked or didn’t like and some reasons why. The commission are meeting again on Thursday December 20th at 9:00 am to adopt one of the redistricting options. He extended an invitation to all present to come to the commission meeting to give their opinions as well. Lastly, we briefly discussed the potential for a county administrator position being created.
Brian Foster – BG Consultants:

· Plans for the sewer project have been submitted to KDHE for review. As of today, he has received one comment from KDHE and he will fix the comment and resubmit the plans to KDHE. He stressed that no construction project is easy but that BG will try to make the process as easy as possible. He also stated that it is in the cities best interest to leave taps that we do not believe are active closed to help keep excess water out of the system. He mentioned doing their best to make sure that we only open taps that are for sure active but that there will probably be an instance where we kept a tap closed that needed to be opened and that they will do their best to help us through that if and when it happens. He asked the council if they had any concerns or questions for him while he was here. At this time they had no comments.
Audit Report – Stephen Connelly:

· Via telephone, Stephen Connelly presented a report covering the calendar year 2017 audit.
Treasurers Resignation:

· E Esau moved, seconded by K Klassen to accept Esther Schmidt resignation as city treasurer. Motion carried.
· At the next meeting council will review previous applications for the position and a new application received this month.
Water Rate Increase Ordinance 281:

· D Snelling moved, seconded by B Schmidt to adopt Ordinance 281 as proposed to increase the water rates 2% across the board. Motion carried.
Public Works:

· Worked on painting the hallway and bathrooms of the city building.
· Got called out the lift station Monday the 3rd in the evening.
· Met with Brian Foster to discuss the obstacle map. Has a list of residents she will be talking to about moving obstacles for the sewer project.
· Fixed a water leak on Buller Street due to a broken shut off valve.
· Fixed the culvert at the bank.
· EMT unit is no longer in the city shop.
· Working on roads and has ordered some rock.
· Kyle has ordered parts for the generator at the lift station in Harvest Meadow.
Police:

· See Report

Executive session:

· D Snelling moved, seconded by B Schmidt to go into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss employee evaluations.  Motion carried.
· Returned to normal session at 6:50 pm.
· D Snelling moved, seconded by K Klassen and carried with a vote of 5-0 to give full-time employees a $250 Visa gift card and part-time employees a $50 Visa gift card and increase wages to the following:
· Anthony Voth to $14.50 per hour
· Tony Girard to $12.00 per hour
· Jennifer Whitehead to $19.00 per hour.
· Karen Dalke to $20.00 per hour.
Other Business:

· Leeann Towes would like to be kept up to date on the progress of the K15 Sign.
· Carrie & Dean Reida asked about acquiring the empty lot to the North of their home in Harvest Meadow. If they decide to take the lot, they would like a variance to build a garage on the lot instead of a residential structure. They will discuss this more and get with Jennifer once they have made their decision.
Adjournment:

· B Schmidt moved, seconded by K Klassen to adjourn at 7:00 p.m.  Motion carried.
Dave Schrag, Mayor
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